
Lamar County Board of Commissioners 

Regular Business Meeting 

April 21st, 2020 
 

The Lamar County Board of Commissioners held their April 21st, 2020 meeting at the Lamar 

County Administration Building via Zoom. Present for the meeting were Chairman Glass, 

Vice-Chairman Thrash, and Commissioner Traylor. Commissioner Heiney, Commissioner 

Horton, County Administrator Townsend, County Clerk Davidson, and County Attorney Scott 

Mayfield were present for the meeting via Zoom. 

 

I. Call to Order 
 

Chairman Glass called the meeting to order at approximately 7:00 p.m. 

 

II. Pledge of Allegiance and Invocation 
 

Everyone said the Pledge of Allegiance. The Invocation was given by Commissioner Traylor. 

 

III. Departmental Updates 
 

Chairman Glass stated that over the last month the focus has been on the COVID-19 crisis and 

that they have not done a lot of their normal monthly tasks. He said that Lamar County came 

through the recent storms without too much damage. 

 

Public Works Departments 
 

Public Works Director Rigdon stated that they dodged a bullet with the recent storms. He said 

for the last two weeks the Public Works Department had been helping Upson County with their 

storm damage. Public Works Director Rigdon gave a quarterly report for the work orders that 

had been completed this year. He said that for the year there had been 77 work orders for 

Animal Control and for the last two weeks the Animal Shelter has been shut down due to the 

COVID-19 crisis. He said that the Veterinarian offices in Lamar County and surrounding 

counties have been shut down. He said that there have been 111 work orders for vehicles in 

the County. He said that the work crews for the Public Works Department have been split up 

during the COVID-19 crisis. Public Works Director Rigdon reported that 454 work orders had 

been closed since the beginning of the year. He reported that there had been major washouts 

from the February and March rains and a lot of work had been done on Possum Trott, 

Johnstonville, Ingram, Brinkley, Means, Harmony Hill, McKenzie, Pineridge, Dean and Evans 

Roads. He said that they have more work to do but reported that the State will probably not 

give any assistance because they are using a March 4th date and most of Lamar County’s 

problems occurred in February. 
 

Planning and Community Development 
 

Planning and Community Development Director Buice reported that she compared numbers 
from mid-March to April 17th, 2020. She said that the number of permits, inspections and 



certificate of occupancy is very similar to the numbers reported in 2019 in the same time period. 

Building Permits FY 2020: 
 

New Issues: 26 

14 new homes; 5 remodels; 4 accessory buildings; 3 swimming pools 

17 Certificates of Occupancy Issued 

 

Comparison to the same time frame in FY 2019 
 

16 new homes; 8 remodels; 4 accessory buildings; 2 swimming pools 

6 Certificates of Occupancy issued 

 

Planning and Community Development Director Buice stated that her office is also doing split 

shifts and she is working Monday, Wednesday, and Friday, and Katherine is working Tuesday 
and Thursday of each week. She stated that the Code Enforcement Office is staying in his truck 

as much as possible instead of working from the office. She said that this has worked out really 

well and, in some areas, they are actually more efficient. She said that the turnaround time for 
processing a permit is one hour instead of a day. Planning and Community Development 

attributes this to being able to focus on this area instead of focusing on Code Enforcement and 
Ordinance re-writes. She stated that they are still working with developers. She said that the 

deadline for a business license was March 31st, 2020 but that has been extended. She said that 
penalties will be waved an additional 15 days after the Emergency Declaration order from the 

Governor has expired. 

 
Commissioner Thrash inquired about internet vendors applying for a construction permit. 

Planning and Community Development Director Buice stated that she had had one in the last 

week. She said that they are asking questions about the application process and this deals with 

satellite and broadband ability. This is for an area that has a satellite where the broadband 

would boost the connectivity. 

 

Board of Elections 
 

Elections Supervisor Reid reported that in the last few weeks they have been practicing social 

distancing by minimizing the number of people in the office. They are rotating the days that 
they are working from home. They are trying to have the office open at least four out of the 

five working days of the week. She said that so far, they have processed 1,206 absentee ballot 
applications. They have been receiving them through the mail since the weekend of Easter. 

Elections Supervisor Reid said that she was not expecting this many applications to come into 

the office at one time. She said that when they are working in the office, they are verifying 
signatures. They are still planning to have early voting because the State requires it. She said 

that this will begin on May 18th, 2020, and said that she never thought that she would live to 
see two elections postponed within 60 days. Elections Supervisor Reid said that they are 

scheduled to begin logic and accuracy testing on May 4th, 2020 but they are still going to be 
practicing social distancing which means that it will take them longer to complete logic and 

accuracy testing. They have a technician with Dominion, but they have not given her a date as 
to when he will come to assist them with the new voting equipment. 



 

Chairman Glass inquired about those who had already submitted an absentee ballot. Elections 

Supervisor Reid stated that if you already requested an absentee ballot and you voted in March, 

your vote will be counted in June. The voter will still need to request another absentee ballot 

if you are not disabled or elderly because there is a different absentee ballot where you vote in 

the General Primary election. For the June election, there will be a combined ballot for those 

people that did not vote in March. For people that voted in March, the absentee ballot will only 

be for the General Primary election but said that there will still be the different ballot types for 

Democratic, Republican, and Non-Partisan. The Non-Partisan ballot will only have those Non-

Partisan races. She said that they have had a lot of people that have requested those types of 

ballots, but she does not think that they understand that this is all they will get on this type of 

ballot. Elections Supervisor Reid said that this is mainly for the Judges. Chairman Glass stated 

that they will try to educate people on this. 

 

Fire Department 
 

Fire Chief Matthews reported that his number one goal is to keep all of his employees safe 

including the volunteer firefighters. He said that he has reduced the number of volunteer 

firefighters that are running calls. He said that they have been very fortunate to keep all three 

paid firefighters, including himself, working and free of the coronavirus. He said as far as 

inspections are concerned, they have several pending that they are working on and one that is 

outstanding that they will complete once it is safer to go into the business. Fire Chief Matthews 

reported that there has been a drop in calls including motor vehicles because no one is on the 

road. 

 
Structure Fire 3 

Cooking Fire 0 

Trash Fire 0 

Power line 0 

Vehicle fires 0 

Brush/Grass Fire 4 

Fire Alarm Activation 4  

Medical Calls 34  

Motor Vehicle Crash 1 

Cancelled in route 29 

Other 9 

 

 

Total Calls for March 84 

 

Fire Chief Matthews stated that currently they have 30 masks and they placed an order about 

two weeks ago, but they still have not received anything yet. He said that none of the 

firefighters have had any testing done related to the virus. He said that they are waiting on 

Gordon State College to provide them with masks that may come available. Chairman Glass 

stated that the Administration Office has some masks on hand that they could give to the Fire 

Department. 



Vice-Chair Thrash said that she had an opportunity to watch the Fire Department in action 

and gave the Fire Department kudos for a job that they did with a fire that got out of control. 

She said that she was very impressed with Chief Matthew's organization and keeping 

everyone in control. 

 

Emergency Management Agency 
 

Becky Martin with the Emergency Management Agency (EMA) reported that she and 

Emergency Management Director Campbell are working three or four days a week with the 

COVID-19. She said they are working with the Georgia Emergency Management Agency 

(GEMA) from conference calls to emails and it is constant. She said that they are trying to stay 

on top of the Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) and she has to call them once a week for a 

GEMA report with the number of people that have been exposed to the Coronavirus and unable 

to work, the ones that have been exposed and are still working, and the number of the ones that 

are out completely from having the Coronavirus. Ms. Martin reported that they are supposed 

be going to Peachtree City tomorrow to pick up hand sanitizer that the Department of Health 

to has donated to every EMA in the region. There are three cases that will be distributed. She 

said that they are also getting masks from Gordon State College and they were worried about 

how the District 4 items were being allocated in Peachtree City and Ms. Martin contacted 

someone she knew from there and they told her that there is no other place that they will deliver 

but Peachtree City. She said that hopefully, they can go pick up those masks for the County 

and get those handed out. Ms. Martin stated that they are also still having internet issues at the 

Emergency Management Agency which involves the modem and other issues. EMA Director 

Campbell was unable to join the meeting because he was waiting at the EMA building for 

Charter.  

    

Public Health Department 
 

Nurse Manager Farr for the Lamar County Department of Health stated that she wanted to 

thank the County citizens because everyone has been compliant, and it has made life a lot 

easier by keeping everything down. She also wanted to thank them for their generosity. 

Nurse Manager Farr demonstrated several masks that they are using that have been donated by 

various groups, citizens, and Gordon State College. She said that they have hand sanitizer that 

was donated by the School System and if anyone needs hand sanitizer, they still have some. 

They have two people working from home because of health issues so now they are divided 

into two teams. She said there are only two people in the Lamar County Health Department 

building at a time. Nurse Manager Farr stated that they have limited their services to things 

that are absolutely necessary. This includes the WIC program, immunization, and treatment 

for infections. Nurse Manager Farr reported 29 cases in Lamar County giving them a 151 per 

capita rate of infection. These numbers come from those that are tested so the number of tests 

correlates to the number of positive cases. She said that they have not done a lot of testing in 

Lamar County. Nurse Manager Farr reported that there is one death in Lamar County that is 

not reflected in the numbers but will be reported in the next day or two. She said that they are 

blessed that the long-term health care facilities and assisted living centers in Lamar County 

have not been affected by the Coronavirus. She said that they are doing 



something very good in those facilities. Nurse Manager Farr reported that last week the testing 

criteria changed to include anyone that has symptoms of the Coronavirus as well as any health 

care providers, first responders, law enforcement, and any long-term care residents and staff 

members regardless of any symptoms. Nurse Manager Farr reported that the testing site for 

Lamar County is currently in Coweta County, but they are opening a second site in Henry 

County. She said that anyone can call the Lamar County Health Department to schedule or you 

can call the number listed on District4health.org. The sites operate Monday to Friday from 

8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and Saturday 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. and there is a 24-hour turn around 

for results. We are located in Region F as far as healthcare and hospitals are concerned. There 

are 12 counties in the region that are currently stressed and reaching capacity. Nurse Manager 

Farr stated that out of 220 critical care beds, there are only 7 critical care beds available, as of 

today, for these 12 counties. Nurse Manager Farr said that this means that they are at maximum 

capacity with their hospitals and this is not just for bed space but also for personnel and many 

patients will have to be transferred out to a different area. This will increase the amount of 

time before they can get treated. Nurse Manager Farr stated that Lamar County needs to 

continue with social distancing and encouraged everyone to follow the rules as closely as 

possible so that they can remain as close on their numbers as possible. 

Doctor Lee Woodall Chairman of the Department of Health board thanked Nurse Manager 

Farr and all of her team at the Lamar County Health Department for all of their hard work in 

keeping the citizens of Lamar County safe. He said that they do this 24-7; 365. He said that 

you do not hear a lot from their department unless something is going on, but they are working 

constantly. He said that this makes a world of difference when something like this comes up. 

He said that every Monday morning there is a District 4 Zoom meeting at 8:30 a.m. Dr. 

Woodall stated that this past week they were able to make a summary of their notes that he 

will send to Chairman Glass that will assist them with making decisions about how to move 

forward with social distancing. He stated that Albany is starting to see a decrease in numbers 

but said that they were a hot spot earlier and they were not able to flatten the curve, so the 

peak came quick. Dr. Woodall stated that by flattening the curve it lasts a bit longer. Dr. 

Woodall stated that he sent Chairman Glass and Nurse Manager Farr a Washington Post 

article, several weeks ago, about the impact of social distancing and how it affects the 

transmission of the disease and how it cannot allow the population to not exceed the capacity 

of the health care system. He said that population density has a huge impact on the doubling 

time. He said that the doubling time in China, in the early days, was a little bit over a week, 

7.5 days, and they quickly saw it go to a 2.5 to 3-day doubling time. Dr. Woodall said that he 

just happened to be tracking the numbers for Lamar County that the State has provided. Dr. 

Woodall showed a graph with the numbers that showed, early on, that the doubling time was 

about a week. Dr. Woodall said that the benefit of this has been a significant social distancing. 

Dr. Woodall said that the vast majority of the medical field is worried about relaxing social 

distancing and shortening that doubling time which is what they have seen in big cities and 

elsewhere. He said the more distance that we can keep between people and the lower the 

population density then the doubling time is stretched out. Dr. Woodall said that he has seen 

a doubling time that has gone up in the community. Dr. 



Woodall said that Lamar County is a long way from the peak. He said that the Chief Medical 

Officer, Dr. Patrick Walker, at Navient Hospital in Macon said that he is not expecting their 

surge, with the Coronavirus, until the middle of May. Dr. Woodall stated that Lamar County’s 

numbers have been lagging behind Macon therefore he thinks that it will be well into June 

before a peak is claimed. Dr. Woodall thanked the Board of Commissioners for taking a strong 

and important leadership role early on by enforcing social distancing. He said that some of the 

other communities are waiting to get direction from their own local community to make that 

decision for them and he thinks that they will regret this later. Dr. Woodall thanked the Board 

of Commissioners for keeping the community safe. Dr. Woodall’s recommendation was that 

they do not relax too soon, or they will continue to see the peak rapidly go up. Dr. Woodall 

stated that he is confident that they will all get on the other side of this and do well but said 

that they have to keep the eyes on the road and hands on the wheel like driving in the 

mountains. Dr. Woodall stated that they need to keep looking at the data so that they can 

continue to make wise decisions 

IV. Commissioner Updates 
 

Commissioner Horton from District 1 thanked God, the Chairman, the Commissioners, 

Doctors, Nurses, and everyone that is involved in this situation. He said when listening to the 

Governor he said that they are in a rock and a hard place and he knows that he is opening up 

certain places on April 24th, 2020. Commissioner Horton said that there has been a lot of 

discussion about this and he has heard from his constituents that they are scared, and they are 

wondering if there is going to be a food shortage. He said that he has quite a few constituents 

that want to go back to work. He said that if we do open more places, that have been closed, 

they need to be cautious by making sure that methods are in place; especially social distancing 

and wearing a mask. Commissioner Horton concluded by asking everyone to stay safe. 

Commissioner Heiney from District 2 stated that there is a certain level of a return to 

normalcy. He said that he found a lot of potholes on Chappell Mill Road. He said that Dean 

Road is in its usual state. He thanked the Public Works Department for fixing a lot of the 

problems. He said the Shelter in Place for Lamar County should continue on and the roads are 

getting better after all of the rain and things are looking pretty good in District 2. 

Commissioner Traylor from District 3 stated that in the recent tornado storm on Ritchie Road 

and Hwy 41 one of his constituents, citizen Melissa Clines’ parents, live in this location and 

were involved in the storm. He also spoke of the damage on Yatesville Road and said that 

another constituent from his District, Alton Kendrick, and his family was also involved in the 

storm. He said there were a lot of volunteers helping and said that most of it was done by the 

time that he got there. He said that they are all doing well and fine. He thanked Dr. Woodall, 

the Lamar County Health Department, the first responders, and all of the health care workers 

for the work they are doing during this time. Commissioner Traylor also thanked citizen Julie 

Knotts for the 300 masks that she has made and donated to the Lamar County Health 

Department. He shared news from a recent Rotary 



Club meeting, where Jeff Tarrant, Chief Executive Officer (CEO) of Upson Regional Medical 

Center confirmed that outpatient surgeries or anything less than two days in a hospital makes 

money and anything that is more than three days then the hospital loses money. He said with 

all the COVID-19 cases that are currently going on it causes financial hardship with the 

hospitals. Commissioner Traylor said that this is important to everyone because, in order for 

these people to be covered in the near future, you can expect to see the insurance premiums 

going up. Commissioner Horton stated that when they are budgeting and looking at what 

expenses everyone is going to have as a society, they can expect that the insurance premiums 

will go up in the near future. Commissioner Traylor announced that Upson Regional Medical 

Center, with urgent COVID-19 cases, testing is now being done which will result in 13-minute 

responses. He said that they can actually test on-site. He said that the normal test is 72 hours. 

He said that he was surprised that Upson has 179 cases and 11 deaths. He said that makes 

them number 20 in the State and this is not per capita. Commissioner Traylor stated that social 

distancing is what needs to be encouraged to people regardless of what facilities are open or 

what resources are there. He said that everyone still needs to take care of themselves by 

wearing a mask and taking care of your family. He said that it is sad to see little children 

running around in stores. He said hopefully they can get the citizens to know that what they 

have been doing is helping everyone in the future. 

Vice-Chair Thrash of District 4 stated that there was a zoning request on Grove Street for 

several duplexes and that request has been removed. There was a zoning request on 

McKenzie Road that was tabled because you have to have a Public Hearing for a zoning 

request and because of the Shelter in Place there cannot be any Public Hearings. Vice-Chair 

Thrash noted that a City of Milner Police Officer’s home was destroyed in the Tornado in 

Upson County. She reported that as of today, they are living in a rental home, but said that 

they are going to need a lot of assistance. Vice-Chair Thrash stated that the board approved 

the contract for the mowing and the litter pickup but said that there have been some 

complaints. She said that this is coming from people that do not understand their processes. 

Vice-Chair Thrash stated that she had spoken in detail to Public Works Rigdon regarding this 

issue and he will be in contact with the company. Vice-Chair Thrash requested that the 

citizens bear with them and give them some time to get acclimated and get used to the County. 

She said that the company will probably do a good job and if they do not, she said the Board 

of Commissioners would handle it. Commissioner Thrash stated that a lot of money had been 

spent on Eady Creek Road and repairs are still being made. She said that she had recently 

seen that with the new repairs the road is crumbling and requested that County Administrator 

Townsend and Public Works Director Rigdon take a look at this issue. Vice-Chair Thrash 

stated that the roads are going good in District 4 considering all the rain that the County has 

had. 

Chairman Glass pointed out that there are a lot of things going on outside of the COVID-19, 

normal County business, and said that the 2019 audit is being conducted. He said the County 

has hired a new company and it is taking a little more time. He said that this is going on every 

day. He said that the Administrative Staff, the Constitutional Officers, the Departments, the 

Library Board, the Solid Waste Authority, the Lamar County Health 



Department and the Law Library are all involved in the audit process. Chairman Glass stated 

he appreciated everyone’s effort with this so that the June 1st deadline can be met. Chairman 

Glass stated that the fire alarm system at the Senior Center broke and they are working on 

getting this fixed. Chairman Glass stated that surplus equipment had been sold at an auction 

with J.M. Wood and they had guaranteed a little over $100,000.00 dollars but they ended up 

collecting $68,000.00 more at the auction. Chairman Glass stated that he appreciated County 

Administrator Townsend and Public Works Director Rigdon staying on top of this. Chairman 

Glass stated that a lot of things are going on with the road work. He said that the internet is 

down at the EMA office. He said that all of these issues are things that happen despite all of 

the restrictions and limitations. Chairman Glass stated that he appreciated all of the staff 

working on these types of issues. 

Chairman Glass stated that the CEO of the Upson Regional Medical Center reported that they 

are at capacity and they are stretched with their staff. They are operating with all of the 

patients they can see. If they receive any more patients, they will not be able to admit them 

without releasing patients that they already have. He said that in the District 4 region they are 

down to just a few beds left for critical care. Chairman Glass stated that these numbers are 

concerning, and they are trying every effort to flatten the curve to keep from overwhelming 

the hospitals and the hospital staff. Chairman Glass stated that he heard from the Emergency 

Medical Services (EMS), Community Ambulance, that they have had four Emergency 

Medical Technician (EMT's) that are out with the Coronavirus. Chairman Glass said that this 

is putting extra stress on them because they are short-staffed, but they are still trying to 

provide a service. Community Ambulance has been discussing with Fire Chief Matthews 

about using some of the County’s volunteer firefighters driving the ambulance. They would 

not be providing any medical services but said it would help take the burden off of them so 

they can continue to provide their services to Lamar County. Chairman Glass stated that he 

spoke to the District 4 Public Health Director, Dr. Obasanjo, and he stated that Lamar County 

has 300 to 400 overall cases in Lamar Cases with 29 confirmed cases. He said a lot of the 

people are not showing symptoms and not many people are having to go to the hospital. 

Chairman Glass stated that just because we have 29 confirmed cases does not mean that it is 

all of the people who have the virus in this County. Chairman Glass stated that any of these 

people could pass this on to someone else. Chairman Glass reported that with the opening of 

various things this coming Friday, the City of Barnesville is planning a soft opening. They 

will have the drive-thru window open, but they will be allowing some people in the building 

on a case by case basis. Chairman Glass requested that County Administrator Townsend give 

his recommendations on opening the County buildings. He said when they do have a soft 

opening there still needs to be social distancing in place. Chairman Glass stated that everyone 

needs to be aware of the guidelines and take responsibility to be safe. Chairman Glass stated 

that with the new testing, they can get all of the first responders tested and anyone else who 

is showing symptoms. He said that you will need to contact the Lamar County Health 

Department or a health care provider to get a referral. He said that the number to the Lamar 

County Health Department is 770-358-1483. He said that the testing site is open in Coweta 

County and another one is opening in Henry County tomorrow. He said that more testing 

would be great but there is enough test to test everyone. He said 



that we still need to maintain social distance and understand about transmitting the virus from 

one person to another. Chairman Glass stated that Monroe County is the only County in the 

surrounding area that has done better than Lamar County either by total case count or by case 

count by population. Chairman Glass stated that he attributes this to people doing the right 

thing and taking responsibility. He said that Lamar County is fortunate to have a low case 

count. He said that Butts County went from 50 to 80 cases in one day. 

Chairman Glass stated that information is posted on the Lamar County website and that 

County Clerk Davidson is posting information related to COVID-19. He said that the District 

4 Public Health and the Center for Disease Control (CDC) has a lot of good information as 

well. He said that if other information is needed that they can call the Lamar County 

Administration Office to point them in the right place. 

V. Administrative Report 

 

County Administrator Townsend stated that the Senior Center’s fire alarm system went down 

and stated that out of three quotes he chose Beacon Security to install an Edwards EST LSS4/12 

Fire Panel with a System Sensor for a cost of $5,345.00 and reported that it was installed on 

Monday. He said that the departmental revenues should be at 25 percent but as of March 30th, 

they were at 23.12 percent. County Administrator Townsend stated that no draws had been 

taking from the Tax Anticipation Note (TAN) and the goal is to make it to May before any draws 

are taken. County Administrator Townsend reported that the cash flow is higher than what was 

forecasted because of an extra $300,000.00 that was carried over from 2019. He said that for 

April they are running 28 percent lower on the revenues than they did in 2019 but this could be 

attributed to some timing issues. County Administrator Townsend reported that in 2019 the 

Tax Commissioner submitted two large checks in February and in 2020 the Tax Commissioner 

had only submitted one check. He said that he hopes that the Tax Commissioner will submit 

another check in April, and everything will then be back on track based on his projections. 

 

County Administrator Townsend gave his recommendations for opening the buildings and 

recommended that they keep them closed for appointments only until the numbers level off. 

He said that for appointments he is going to require people to wear a mask. He said that 

temperatures will be taken at the door. He said that hand sanitizers are placed at the doors and 

social distancing is required. He said as far as office staff is concerned, they are going to 

continue working three days in the office with 2 working from home. He said that this will be 

reevaluated once they can see some true numbers. County Administrator Townsend stated that 

the Public Works Department will continue to modify their shifts with their staff each week. 

He said that over the last weeks that had only a couple of guys working and replacing pipes. 

He said that now they are able to go out and do work by pulling ditches and other work that 

needs to be done. County Administrator Townsend stated that it should not be too much longer 

before C.W. Matthews begins paving and striping the priority list of roads. He said that the 

Public Works Department has done a great job with what they have been asked to do these last 

few months. He said that he is working with the Tax Commissioner office to install a glass 

partition, on the counter, for safety precautions. He said that they are also going to be putting 

in new counters with glass in the Planning and Community Development Office. 



 

Vice-Chair Thrash asked about the Local Options Sales Tax distribution for April. Chairman 

Glass stated that the collections in April will be for March. He said that distribution for March 

was for the end of February. The distribution for April will not be received until May. Vice-

Chair Thrash requested that County Administrator Townsend plan for a reduction in May. 

County Administrator Townsend stated that he was already preparing for that and asking the 

Departments what they could and could not cut in expenses. County Administrator Townsend 

stated that operations could not be cut. 

 

County Administrator Townsend reported that there were issues at the Senior Center with the 

fire alarm system. He said that over the weekend several City Police and the Fire Department 

were called out to the Senior Center to turn the alarm off. He said that the unit is old and 

outdated. He said that it goes off every 30 to 40 days and it goes off the entire weekend 

sometimes. He said that they had the company Cintas come in and test the fire alarms at three 

of the contracted buildings. These are the Administration Building, the Courthouse, and the 

Senior Center. He said that the Senior Center’s system was recommended to be replaced. Vice-

Chair Thrash stated that this was not a very good use of the County's Public Safety resources 

if they are having to go out there once a month. County Administrator Townsend stated that 

he has been trying to get quotes on this and trying to get in touch with the old fire alarm 

company since this past November and they finally called him back after he had received the 

quotes from other companies. Chairman Glass noted that this was the purpose of hiring Beacon 

Security so that it will fix the issues at the Senior Center. 

 

VI. Public Comments 
 

Bill Christopher, who works for the Board of Elections, addressed the board and stated that he 

would like to suggest that they go slowly in reopening the buildings because Lamar County 

and the State of Georgia is not at its peak with the Coronavirus. He said that the Board of 

Commissioners were amazing at what they had done. Mr. Christopher requested that the Board 

of Elections staff be provided with PPES because they have been using their own PPES. He 

said that they did not ask the County for any PPES because they did not know what they 

needed. He said now that early voting is beginning, and Logic and Accuracy testing are starting 

he said that they are going to need PPES and suggested that they ask the Lamar County Health 

Department to talk with the Elections Supervisor to discuss the things that are needed. Mr. 

Christopher said that the State is providing funding for PPES through the Secretary of State’s 

office and said that he would appreciate it if they could get the funds for this. He said that the 

funds may be issued on a reimbursement basis with the County. Mr. Christopher stated that 

this is something that is important to him and said that when they start with early voting that 

they do it in a safe manner. 

 

County Administrator Townsend reported that he had spoken to Elections Supervisor Reid 

about this issue including their overtime work. He said he requested that she provide him with 

a list and said that he provided them with a mask that had been donated to the County. He said 

that he did pick up some items from Nurse Manager Farr at the Lamar County Health 

Department to give to Elections Supervisor Reid but said that she was not in her office on 

Monday. Chairman Glass requested that County Administrator Townsend coordinate that with 



Elections Supervisor Reid prior to the Logic and Accuracy testing and prior to the beginning 

of early voting. 

 

VII. Round Table 
 

There were no Round Table comments. 

 

VIII. Adjournment 
 

Commissioner Traylor made a motion to adjourn the Regular Business meeting at 8:04 p.m. 

Vice-Chair Thrash seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
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